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ATTN: Document Control Desk
Wa'.hinghn, D.C. 20555

Gentlemen:

'lhis letter is our reply to the Ntdice of Violation we received frtr.n Region i m Octoler 31,1997. In
acondance with Enchnure I to their letter and the format described therein, the following ovnments are

providal:

(1) The violation was riied besause of failure to newre radimetive t..aterhd frorn unauth vi/cd
reinoval.

(2) Corrective actions taken to pevent the incident from recurring and the results achieved include:

(a) The radimdive materialin the field item return area at Defenw Distributim Dept
letterkenny (DDLPlis secured in a locked cage with the supervisor omtrolling the key.
This acti o minimites any f urtht's unaulluvired reinoval of rmlimetive material at DDLP.

(b) The meldent was diwuwed at the aimual DDC Rr.diathm ihdation Ollicers Wivkshop.
1he result was that all dept RPGs or their alter'iales locame knowledgeable of what to
observe in their operathes, a ree : phasis on security and corrective actions taken.

(c) 1hc Radiatim Salcty Officer visital another depot that had similar operathms and
teomimended several improvements in the security of radioactive material. The result is

that radimctive material froin field returns will be more sectuc.
(d) Depits were tasked to evaluate their security of radioactive material. The result is that an

increawd awareness now exists regarding the potential to pilfer radioactive material.
(c) Lessons teamni frmi this incident was pepared and distribrted to all depots storing

radimetive material. The ter. ult is that other depts are better p eparal to deal with a

similar incident.
(O A radiological ct'edlist is being preparnt to assist DDC Radiathm Safety Officers wher.

they omduct site inspections. The result will le a continued attentiveness to the luue of
wcurity.

(3) Corrective actions are omipleted with the esception of item (O which will le ennpletal by
L)eremher 18,1997.

We helieve we have been resposive to your rudice, llowever, if addititmal informathm is required,

please cimtact our POC, Mr. Allen ilitsmeier, Ctvu (717) 770-4762.
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'AMATELLOS
Acting Director
Office of Public Safety
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